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IDAHO PUBLIC SAFETY COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
4040 W. Guard St.

BOISE, ID 83705

OFFICIAL MINUTES

	


A special meeting of the Idaho Public Safety Communications Commission was held on February 10, 2017, at Gowen Field, Boise, ID.  Commission Treasurer, and Chair Garret Nancolas called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.  A quorum was present.
Members Present:
· Garret Nancolas, Chairman

· Scot Haug, Vice Chair

· Michele Carreras, Treasurer

· Ralph Powell, ISP

· Dan Goicoechea, ITA

· Dave Gates, IFCA (via Phone Bridge)
· Len Humphries, ISA
· Wes Jones, Tribal Representative

· Ben Wolfinger, DIGB 1

· Travis Myklebust, DIGB 2 (via Phone Bridge)
· Carmen Boeger, DIGB 3

· John Moore, DIGB 4

· Lorin Nielsen, DIGB 5

Members Absent:
· Brad Richy, IOEM
· Lan Smith, IAC
· Craig Rowland, ISA

Others Present:
· Craig Logan, 9-1-1 Program Manager
· Clint Berry, Consultant
· Nathan Reed, IPSCC Administrative Assistant
· Adam Warr, AG
· Sherman Kester, CenturyLink
· Staci Schneider, Intermountain Comm
· Jeff Berger, Intermountain Comm
· Sarah Bettwieser, Nokia
· Jason Jackson (via Phone Bridge)

· Greg Warner (via Phone Bridge)

· Steve Cook (via Phone Bridge)

Call to Order
Chair Nancolas called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.
Chair Nancolas asked for introductions.
Approve Minutes January 5, 2017
Chair Nancolas asked for acceptance of the minutes from the January 5, 2017 meeting.
MOTION:  Commissioner Wolfinger moved, Commissioner Nielsen seconded, that the Commission approve the minutes from the January 5, 2017 meeting. The motion passed.
Consultant Report
Mr. Jason Jackson reviewed and summarized his report for the Commission. 
In creating his report, Mr. Jackson noticed that it appeared as though there were some counties where vendors were submitting $1.25, when those counties are not participating in the grant fund and should only be getting $1.00 from the vendors.

Commissioner Powell asked Mr. Jackson about his estimate on the cost for the Next Generation 9-1-1 project.

Mr. Jackson responded that he estimates on the higher side to help prepare for costs that may come in higher than expected.

Chair Nancolas asked Mr. Adam Warr if he had any suggestion on path of action in regards to the possible overpayment of fees to the counties not participating in the grant fund.

Mr. Warr recommended that the Commission look at the overpayments to determine how accurate they are, and if action needs to be taken on refunding fees to the counties.
Mr. Craig Logan commented that it appears that the problem goes back to 2008 when CenturyLink acquired Qwest. It appears as though the vendor is using $1.25 times the number of units. The vendor keeps 1% of that and passes the rest to the counties. Mr. Sherman Kester took the issue back to CenturyLink after the Commission’s last meeting. CenturyLink responded that they are collecting and remitting the correct amount, even though $1.25 is showing up on their remittances. 

Mr. Logan commented that an issue that should be looked into is how counties are remitting their fees to the IPSCC. Not all are consistent. Legislation is vague on if fees should be remitted on the net or the gross. Mr. Logan suggested that all counties receive a spreadsheet that will help determine the fees to be remitted, and so all counties are calculating the same way.

Mr. Warr commented that the issue of the vendors collecting $1.25 from the counties is between the vendors and the counties. If the Commission was paid too much, based on non-grant counties remitting 1% of $1.25, then the Commission needs to refund the over payment. 

Commissioner Goicoechea commented that in the long-run, the Commission should look at cleaning up the vagueness of the statute to clarify whether the fee be remitted on the net or gross. Also, that instead of refunding fees to the counties, the Commission could collect less from those counties until everything is balanced. 

Mr. Warr responded that Commissioner Goicoechea’s suggestion is reasonable. Also, if CenturyLink says their billing is correct, it would be good for the Commission to have a document in writing from CenturyLink stating that. If other carriers are doing the same thing, then it would be good to have something in writing from them as well.
Chair Nancolas asked Mr. Logan to draft a letter, with Mr. Warr’s help, requesting letters from CenturyLink and other vendors on how their fees are collected, and if the correct amount is being collected.

Commissioner Wolfinger asked Mr. Warr if there is a statute of limitation on collecting and reimbursing fees.

Mr. Warr responded that the counties haven’t come to the Commission asking for their fees back yet, so a statute of limitation would not apply. If the Commission has been overpaid, to maintain the Commission’s integrity they should pay those fees back in good faith.

Mr. Logan showed the Commission an example of a case from Nez Perce County where the fees looked like they were remitted incorrectly. The vendor adjusted the number of lines on the revised remittance to make the amount correct.

Chair Nancolas was concerned with way the adjustment was made by the vendor. It looks like inappropriate and inaccurate accounting. 

Mr. Clint Berry commented that it might be difficult to get an accurate number of lines from vendors, because they hold that information as close, proprietary, competitive information. 

Mr. Jackson commented that in order to do a study on specific numbers of vendor lines, he would have to sign non-disclosure agreements with each vendor, promising not to share any of that information.

Commissioner Haug suggested that the Commission direct staff to work with Mr. Jackson to see what a line audit would entail and cost, and bring that information to the Commission at the March meeting. 

MOTION:  Commissioner Haug moved, Commissioner Moore seconded, that Mr. Logan work with Mr. Jackson to form a plan for a vendor audit, including the cost, and then bring that information to the Commission at the March meeting. The motion passed.
MOTION:  Commissioner Carreras moved, Commissioner Wolfinger seconded, that Mr. Logan work with the Military Division contracting office and Mr. Jackson, to negotiate a new contract for Mr. Jackson’s services. The motion passed.

MOTION:  Commissioner Goicoechea moved, Commissioner Powell seconded, that Mr. Logan work with Mr. Berry to clarify how counties are remitting fees to the Commission, to ensure the remittances are correct and consistent. The motion passed.

Chair Nancolas suggested that the Legislative Subcommittee meet after the March meeting to begin forming a plan for future funding mechanisms to fund NG9-1-1, and to also form a plan for cleaning up legislative language on how 9-1-1 fees are submitted. 
New Business
Future Meetings:


March 3, 2017 – Gowen Field

April 6, 2017 – Phone Conference

MOTION:  Commissioner Wolfinger moved, Commissioner Haug seconded, that the Commission approve the March and April future meeting dates. The motion passed. 
Open Discussion
Chair Nancolas extended the Commission’s sympathy and condolences to Commissioner Goicoechea. Chair Nancolas also excused himself from the March meeting, he will be out of town celebrating his wedding anniversary.
Mr. Kevin Haight reported that the certified dispatch bill will have a hearing in the Senate. Things are looking good on the Senate side of the legislature.

Adjourn
MOTION:  Commissioner Wolfinger moved, Commissioner Nielsen seconded, that the meeting adjourn. The motion passed.
The meeting adjourned at 11:09 a.m.                                                     

                                                                    ____________________________________________

Garret Nancolas
City of Caldwell, Chairman
____________________________________________

Nathan Reed

Administrative Assistant
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